
WELCOME TO OUR PARISH 
We are blessed and honored to have you as part of our Parish Family. 
Please register by filling out a registration form. They are located in 
the vestibule of the church. You may return it through the collections 
basket or by mail. You may also call the parish office at (573) 785-9635, 
and we will be happy to mail you a form. Again, welcome to our Parish 
Family. 

 

PARISH INFORMATION 
Phone:  573-785-9635 Fax: 573-785-2069 

Email:  shparish@socket.net  
Website:  sacredheartpb.com 

Catholic Radio 89.1 FM 
Rev. Daniel Robles ............................................................. Pastor 
Deacon David Farris………………………………….Permanent Deacon 
Deacon Nicholas Newton………………………..Diaconate Internship 
Mrs. Connie Roberson .................................................... Principal 
Mrs. Katie Clark………………………………………………...Bookkeeper 
Mrs. Michelle Crihfield ......................................... Exec. Secretary 
Mrs. Cecilia Lanpher  ........................................................ Liturgy 
Mr. Mike Zukowski  …...……. ...................................... Parish Plant 
Mrs. Jan Leible .................................................. School Secretary 
Mrs. Connie Roberson……………………….Preschool Administrator 
Mr. Austin Tinsley .......................................... Parish Council Pres. 
Mr. Chad Parks  .............................................. School Board Pres. 
Mrs. Mary Farris................................................... St. Ann Society 
Mr. Joe Leahy .............................................. Knights of Columbus 
Mr. Tony Hickey….…..Eucharistic Adoration……...….......785-3198 
SVDP Pantry ................................................................ 686-1948 
Sacred Heart Catholic School ........................................ 785-5836 

 
WEEKLY READINGS JAN. 10-15, 2022 

Monday:1 Sm 1:1-8/Ps 116:12-13, 14-17, 18-19/Mk 1:14-20  
Tuesday:1 Sm 1:9-20/1 Sm 2:1, 4-5, 6-7, 8abcd/ 
    Mk 1:21-28  
Wednesday:1 Sm 3:1-10, 19-20/Ps 40:2 and 5, 7-8a, 8b-9,  
          10/Mk 1:29-39  
Thursday:1 Sm 4:1-11/Ps 44:10-11, 14-15, 24-25/ 
     Mk 1:40-45  
Friday: 1 Sm 8:4-7, 10-22a/Ps 89:16-17, 18-19/Mk 2:1-12  
Saturday:1 Sm 9:1-4, 17-19; 10:1a/Ps 21:2-3, 4-5, 6-7/   
    Mk 2:13-17  

825 VINE STREET  ●  POPLAR BLUFF, MO 63901 

JANUARY 9, 2022 ●  THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD 



Jan. 10-14, 2022 

Monday       8:00 a.m. + Jim Belknap 
Tuesday       9:00 a.m.  St. Benedict Mass 
Wednesday 5:30 p.m.  + Anna Cato 
Thursday       9:00 a.m.    St. Benedict Mass 
Friday            8:00 a.m. + No Mass 
                         

Jan. 15-16, 2022 

Saturday      4:00 p.m. +Darrell Deken 
Sunday          9:00 a.m. + Bob Eddleman 
                         11:00 a.m. + Jerry LeGrand 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 3:15 p.m. Saturday, 10:15 a.m. 

Sunday, or by appointment        

We pray for: Doris Smith, Elizabeth Frey, Dustan Crider, 

Falon Miller, Tysen Miller, M. W., Charles Sturgell, Alice Eddleman, 

Victoria Van Praag, Carl Arnold, Mike Wells, Les Enderle, Greg Kirk, 

Felicia Krizman, Jennings Roberts, Janet Wilson, Ellen Cates, John 

Lampe,  Ramona Waller, Levi Neal, Bill Smith, Elizabeth Frey, 

Ashton Clark, Joann Turner, Michelle Crocker,  Michael Crocker, 
Sally Montgomery, Deb Reagan, Dr. John Fox,  William Siebert, 
Shawn Ellis,  Ion Jons, George Morris, Mary West, Gerry & Elaine 
Morgan, Gregorio Esquivel, DaRhonda Robinson, Cecelia Rommel, 
Mona Golden, Paula Savat,  Jeff Pruitt, Becca Winchester, McKenzie 
Winchester,  Dorothea Lasley, Janet & Dennis Fowler, Michelle 
Quaite, Sonia Schanz, and on church bulletin board at rear 
entry.** 

For the Innocents.   
For inactive Catholics to return to the full practice of their 
Catholic faith.   
For those in religious life.    
For those in military service.  
For those who have died. 
Pope’s Universal Intention: We pray for all those suffering 
from religious persecution & discrimination; may their own 
rights & dignity be recognized, which originate from being 
brothers & sisters in the human family. 
**Please contact the church office at 785-9635 to have 
yourself or family member added to the prayer for the sick 
list.  We would also ask that you notify the parish office 

                   Parish Office Hours   M-Th 8:30 a.m.-4:00p.m., Fri 8:30 a.m.-3 p.m. 

MASS SCHEDULE PRAYER LIST 

STEWARDSHIP 

DIOCESAN NEWS 

Dec.25-26, 2021 
Envelope                                            $8145.00 
Loose                                                   $516.00 
Maintenance                                    $105.00 
Total                                                     $8766.00 
 

Jan. 1-2, 2022 
Envelope                                            $9718.00 
Loose                                                   $417.00 
Maintenance                                    $605.00 
Total                                                     $10,740.00 
 
St. Vincent de Paul                       $2194.00                 
                                     Money Counters 
                        Jan. 8-9—#2; Jan. 15-16—#3 

 
Stewardship received to date for fiscal year  

2021-2022 
        July-January                             $207,817.71 
 
PARISH BULLETIN AVAILABLE ONLINE AT: 
https://www.parishesonline.com 
if you wish to receive the weekly bulletin through email, 
click the subscribe button on their site. There is a link to 

VOICE FOR LIFE COLORING CONTEST 2021-
2022 

Attention all Schools, PSR, Youth Groups, and Home 
School Groups. Please share your talents by entering 
this year’s Voice for Life Coloring Contest and con-
ducting your own Voice for Life Contest by using the 
saint and drawing provided by the diocesan apostolate 
Voice for Life. All work is to high-light and expand on 
the pro-life message illustrated in the lives of St. Jo-
seph and Jesus. Entries are due by Fri., Feb. 11, 
2022. Contact the Office of Respect Life at the Catho-
lic Center for entry details. 
 

Happy Anniversary Bishop Rice!! 
Bishop Edward M. Rice will celebrate the Anniversary 
of his ordination in the priesthood on January 3, and 
his episcopal consecration on January 11. Thank you, 
Bishop, for all of your hard work for the church. 
 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER 
WEEKEND 

Build your marriage on solid rock ... How well can 
your marriage withstand the storms of this life? A 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is an oppor-
tunity to strengthen the foundation of your marriage. 
Grounded in the love of Jesus Christ, the weekend will 
provide you the tools and the time necessary to go 
deeper into the Sacrament so that you can live more 
intimately and responsibly as a couple of God. Make 
plans now to attend the weekend of March 18-20, 
2022 at the Congregation of the Mother of the Re-
deemer in Carthage, MO. For more information, or 
to register for a weekend, visit www.wwme.org, or 
call/Email Kim Brayman at (417) 866-0841/ kbray-
man@dioscg.org. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010_iDUg3m8vifcUZeJrXeDQulxYVLlMgktDgM_v4cZfxk9XhwqvmUYj2wFKKHuvpudabLM3XFTkL2SB3Q0fIJYVvy3mloAOCwAw3MYSGGw8hTewee7pXiE9PQqkm67R2WbW_GFKnunZo=&c=qsJzKSfmaWj0u0xtnjzxu-KXh6kTuFLvFnP59gVnaBRkBNtMScx4yA==&ch=w1hNRWmx2IHb90O2kCHaaqvS
mailto:kbrayman@dioscg.org
mailto:kbrayman@dioscg.org


Sunday, January 9, 2022, The Baptism of the Lord 
3 

 SCHOOL & YOUTH & OTHER NEWS 

 
                        PARISH NEWS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Encounter With God’s Call 
Saturday, February 26 to Monday, February 28. EWGC 
is a seminary discernment experience for high school 
juniors through recent college graduates (ages 16-
25). During Encounter, the participants further discern 
the call to priesthood and learn about college semi-
nary life. Throughout the weekend, participants pray, 
meet, and relax with seminarians. Conception Semi-
nary College is located in NW Missouri near Maryville. 
Both Father Alex and Father Rick will be leading this 
trip to the seminary. For more info on how you can 
attend, email Father Rick at stvcapepa-
dre@gmail.com or call the parish office 537-335-
7667. The trip will leave St. Vincent de Paul in Cape 
early on Saturday morning at 7:00am and will return 
Monday evening around 8:00pm. There is no cost for 
the weekend. 

FUNERAL DINNERS 
Sacred Heart Parish is blessed with a wonderful people. 
Today we thank and honor our funeral dinner teams, for 
the outstanding 
service they pro-
vide in a time of 
sorrow. God bless 
you all. 
Fr. Daniel  

 
 
 

• Sacred Heart School has started their of we hope 
Annual Campaign for donations.  During this 
Christmas Season please think of our school when 
wanting to give to charity. 

 
• Our school is the mission of the church.  Please 

contribute what you can.  Every little bit helps us 
provide for the students and teachers.  Catholic 
schools help Catholic Churches grow and continue 
in the faith as well as help our church grow.   

 

• The school wishes to thank Minit Print for the 
printing of the brochures and their ongoing sup-
port of the school and church. 

 
• Keep bringing in those cans.  It's great to support 

the school and church and it doesn't cost any-
thing.  

SYNOD 2021-2023  
For a Synodal Church, Communion-Participation-Mission. 
Pope Francis called the Universal Church to participate in 
the Synod 2021-2023; he wants to hear from the whole 
church about what is happening in our parishes. He and 
the Bishops would like to know what individuals think we 
should all be doing to help make our parishes better. Syn-
od means “Journeying together.” Sacred Heart-Saint 
Benedict Parishes will start the process for facilitating Syn-
odal consultation within the parishes. The Meeting is 
scheduled for January 30 through May 31, 2022.  During 
this time we will have consultation sessions in parishes 
across the diocese and we will submit the synthesis of our 
discussions to the diocesan coordinator by June 1st. By De-
cember 30, 2022, we will give a copy of our Parish Pastoral 
Plan using the insights gained through the Parish Consul-
tation Sessions.  We will give you more details of these 
meeting, in our  bulletin after our Parish Council Meeting. 
Thank you very much Ladies! 
—Fr. Daniel 

 
 

 

 

mailto:stvcapepadre@gmail.com
mailto:stvcapepadre@gmail.com
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MORE NEWS MINISTER’S SCHEDULE 

CALENDAR 

January 15-16, 2022, Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

4

Lectors 
4:00 p.m. Volunteers Needed 
9:00 a.m. Jan Leible, Lillian Ginger 
11:00 a.m. Philma Rubi, Richard Kalich 

 
Eucharistic Ministers 

4:00 p.m. John Morrow, John Fluech 
9:00 a.m.  Kim Capps, Kevin Henderson 
11:00 a.m. Judy Garrett, Michael Moncier 

 
  Altar Servers 

4:00 p.m. Alec Papanicolaou, Paul Innes, Noah Innes 
9:00 a.m. Presley Tinsley, Jack Hirtz, Jacob Ventura 
11:00 a.m. Kayla Daves, Grace Daves, Trevor Resnik 
 

Greeters 
4:00 p.m. Charles Lampe 
9:00 a.m. Volunteer 
11:00 a.m. Volunteer 

 

 
 

MONDAY, January 10 
   School Mass 8:00 a.m. 
 

TUESDAY, January 11 
 Adoration 7 a.m.-6 p.m. in Church 
 Mass at St. Benedict 9:00 a.m. 
 

WEDNESDAY, January 12 
 Adoration 7 a.m.-5p.m. 
 Light of the World Group 3-5 p.m. 
 PSR 6:30 p.m. in the School 
 RCIA 6:30 p.m. in McDevitt Hall 
 Perpetual Help Devotions 5:15 p.m. 
 Mass 5:30 p.m. 
 St. Anne Society 6:30 p.m. in Dining Hall 
 

THURSDAY, January 13 
 Mass at St. Benedict 9 a.m 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 MEMORANDUM  
From: Bishop Rice 
Subject: Tornado Disaster 2nd Collection 
 
Archbishop Gomez, president of the U.S. Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops, issued a statement call-
ing for prayer and assistance for all those who 
were in the path of the devastating storms last 
week. He states, “Catholics and all people of 
good will may help our brothers and sisters in 
their recovery by supporting the work of Catholic 
Charities USA”. 
In response, I invite each parish/mission take up a 
second collection on a weekend of your choice no 
later than the end of January, 2022, for "Disaster 
Relief in the South and Midwest" to be sent to the 
Diocesan Finance Office at the Catholic Cen-
ter. All funds will be forwarded to Catholic Chari-
ties USA. Thank you for your generosity and kind 
assistance on this matter. 
 
Sacred Heart Tornado-Collection will be the 
weekend of the 15-16 of January 2022. 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPORTUNITY 
Sacred Heart Parish and School is looking for a 
Maintenance/Custodian person for a full time po-
sition. We are looking for a responsible person 
willing to learn the everyday tasks of our school 
and parish job descriptions. We are offering ben-
efits and vacation time. If you are interested or 
know someone who is interested in this job posi-
tion, please call our parish office for information 
at 573-785-9536 during office hours. We will be 
happy to hear from you. 

 
A THANK YOU NOTE FROM FR. DANIEL  

Dear parishioners of Sacred Heart and St. Bene-
dict Parishes,  
 
I want to express you my gratitude for all the ex-
pression of love and support during this Christ-
mas Season. I really appreciate your generosity, 
prayers and gifts. May the Lord bless you and 
multiply what you have been sharing with your 
family members and me. God bless you all. 
Fr. Daniel 
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Tyler Tinsley Kramer, O.D.
 

p: 573.686.3991 
f: 573.686.3992

2400 Lucy Lee Pkwy - Ste E, Poplar Bluff, MO 63901

MEXICAN RESTAURANT
Hours: Sun-Thu 11am-10pm

Fri-Sat 11am-10:30pm

940 S. Westwood • Poplar Bluff  573-785-7966

ROBERTS PEST
  MANAGEMENT

 
3357 Hwy KK   

Wappapello, MO 63966

(573) 785-0052

LOCKS • KEYS 
SAFE SERVICE

SECURITY SYSTEMS 
24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

(573) 785-1884

LARK LOCK and 
SECURITY

Andrew Phelan
Financial Advisor

573-785-7785

Tinsley Medical &
Rehabilitation Medicine

2400 Lucy Lee Parkway
Poplar Bluff, MO 63901

573-686-1144573-776-7633Home, Auto, Commercial 
and Medicare Supplements. 
 “Secure your family with the Fox” 

Gail Fox 
Parishioner

573-413-4434

*10% Discount for Parishioners

Restaurant
2775 North Westwood Boulevard • Poplar Bluff, MO 63901

Breakfast, Lunch, Dinner & Catering
573-712-9010 • www.castellosrestaurant.com

John’s Mini Storage
Highway 142 South

Across from Industrial Park

John Schlitt, Owner 
 785-2698

RUSHIN
CHIROPRACTIC CENTER

400 S. 11th St.
785-5666

WE BUY SCRAP METAL & IRON

785-5725
6th & Henderson • Poplar Bluff

McCoys
Scrap Processing Co

Buff Beef
One pound hamburger packages

Stan & Mary Buffington

573-718-4393

RUSHIN
CHIROPRACTIC CENTER

400 S. 11th St.
785-5666

HOURS
10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M. 

MONDAY-SATURDAY

St. Anne’s Society
2nd Wednesday  
of each month 

at 6:30pm
All ladies are welcome!

20 Wayne 403 • Greenville, MO 63944
Farm Supplies • Fertilizer • Lime • Feed • Seed 

Bull Blending & Spreading Service 
Hardware • Tires • Auto Parts

573-224-5400

mexican restaurant
Best Margaritas in Town
Open 7 Days Sun-Thu 11am-10pm

Fri & Sat 11am-10:30pm
“Real Mexican” Style

Esquivel Family At Your Service!
Poplar Bluff - 2144 N. Westwood (Next to Country Mart)

(573) 686-3246

“More Pharmacists Less Wait Time” 
Marty Michel R. Ph., M.B.A., C.D.E. 

Jennifer Dennis, Pharm D. 
Shelly Bader, Pharm D. 

Lauren Goodwin, Pharm D. 
Rebecca Willey, Pharm D. 

Robin Robertson, R. Ph. 
Brandy Wirz, R. Ph.

910 N. Westwood Blvd • 573-785-8218 
2210 Barron Rd. • 573-727-9444 

1107 W. Business Hwy. 60, Dexter • 573-614-5900

3 Convenient Locations

1969 S. Westwood,
Poplar Bluff, MO

 

Joe Clark 
Sales Associate

“Large Enough To Serve You, Small Enough To Care”

573-686-6280 Office 
573-718-5225 Cell

1115 Herschel Bess Blvd. Ste. A
Family owned & operated

(573) 785-1471 
HillcrestHosp.com

Locally Owned and Operated Independent Firm

  Sharon Kissinger    Erick Kirkman       Amy Moore

Investments • Retirement • Financial Estate Planning 
Insurance • College Planning

 
2102 Shelby Rd., Suite 1, Poplar Bluff, MO 63901 

www.kissingerandkirkmaninvestmentcentre.com 
Securities and advisory services offered through LPL Financial,  

a registered investment advisor, Member FINRA/SIPC.

573-785-4174   888-785-4174

Contact Mike Anderson to place an ad today! 
manderson@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2612

A mission of healing
in Poplar Bluff and beyond.

573-331-3000 • www.sfmc.net

2 & 3 bedroom vacation rentals 
in the  Heart  of Branson

101,107, 112 Residence Lane  
235, 237, 239 Oakridge

Brad & Kim Stuckenschneider 
573-718-4314

Call, text, or email for  details 
Stuckproperties01@gmail.com

                               ThousandHills.com BOOK 
NOW


